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SUMMER SQUARES BOARD 
Squares Board success - a huge thank you to 
everyone who donated and organised prizes. We 
raised £1256 which will also go towards 
continuing to provide activities and resources for 
all the children in school. 

 
FAMILY READING 
The last family reading session of this school year 
was today, there will not be one next Friday 18th 
July. We will let you know in September when 
Friday reading will start.  
 

MUSIC CONCERT 
Our talented school musicians will be performing 
for parents on Wednesday 16th July in an 
afterschool concert. Parents of children 
performing have been invited along.  
 
 
 
 

LEAVERS AND CHANGES 
As we come towards the end of another school 
year we will be saying good bye and good luck to 
our fantastic Year 6 children as they move to 
their secondary school.  
 
Mrs Fields is also leaving us to enjoy her well-
earned retirement after supporting families and 
children here for the past 8 years and I am also 
saying good bye to take up another role within 
the local authority in education. Thank you for all 
support over the years. It has been a pleasure to 
work with you and see your children flourish.   
 
We are welcoming Miss Allison to work in the 
pastoral team with Mrs Elvin,  Mrs Thackery as a 
Teaching Assistant and Mrs Smeaton as the new 
Headteacher in September.  

 

 
TOKEN TREAT 
Communities have traded in their hard earned 
tokens from the year for an afternoon of treats 
on Thursday 17th July. Each community has 
spent their tokens on whatever they wish - most 
communities had well over 20,000 tokens, which 
is an amazing total for the year. Well done to all 
our amazing children. 
 
Anne: movie and popcorn, non-uniform and 
bring teddies to school. 
Bess: movie and popcorn, come to school in PJs, 
bring teddies to school and a draw along session. 
Mary: movie and popcorn, bring teddies to 
school, water fight - water fight equipment 
brought in a bag with a change of clothes and a 
towel (if your child doesn't want to do the water 
fight they can take part in the movie).  Come in 
uniform as non-uniform was not chosen by 
Team Mary.  
Victoria: non-uniform, water fight - so water 
fight equipment brought in a bag with a change 
of clothes and a towel (if your child doesn't want 
to do the water fight they can take part in the 
movie), technology time and craft activities.  
 

SCHOOL RESULTS 
Statutory assessments take place in Reception, 
Year 1 phonics, Year 4 multiplication tests and 
Year 6. We are delighted with how well the 
children have done in these assessments and are 
pleased to say that the school results are above 
national and local averages in all areas where we 
have comparative data. This is due to the great 
support we receive from yourselves, how hard 
the children work and a dedicated staff. Thank 
you everyone for the difference you make, to 
give the children the chance to shine their lights 
as brightly as possible 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

 

Tuesday 15th July pm Y6 Leavers performance 

Tuesday 15th July 4pm  Y6 Leavers event 

Wednesday 16th July 3.30pm – 4.30pm Music concert – details to follow 

Friday 18th July School closes for the summer 

Wednesday 3rd September Children return to school 

Monday 8th, 9th, 10th September  Bikeability Year 5 – group 1 

Tuesday 9th September Year 5 top up swimming starts 

Thursday 11th, 12th September  Bikeability Year 5 – group 2 

Monday 15th, 16th, 17th September  Bikeability Year 5 – group 3 

Friday 24th October Break up for October half term 

Monday 3rd November  School re-opens 

Tuesday 4th November Year 5 top up swimming ends 

Tuesday 4th November Firework night 

Tuesday 9th December Christingle services at St Paul’s Church 

Friday 19th December Break up for Christmas 

Monday 5th January School reopens 
 

 
ATTENDANCE 
We are committed to providing high quality education for all our children. In order for a child to reach their full 
potential, we expect a high level of school attendance. Holidays in term time are unauthorised, unless in exceptional 
circumstances and referred to the Education Inclusion Service, who may issue a Penalty Notice.  
 

FREE SCHOOL MEALS 
Free school meals are offered to children of families who receive one of the following: Universal Credit with an 
annual net earned income of no more than £7,400, Income Support, Income-based Job Seekers Allowance, 
Income-related Employment and Support Allowance, Support under Part 6 of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999, 
The guarantee element of Pension Credit, Working Tax Credit run-on (paid for the four weeks after you stop 
qualifying for Working Tax Credit), Child Tax Credit (with no Working Tax Credit) with an annual income of no more 
than £16,190.  To apply follow the link below:  https://www.northlincs.gov.uk/schools-libraries-and-learning/school-
food-and-free-school-meals/ 
 

UNIFORM 
We have surplus amounts of school uniform, which we will have available if you need it you can contact Mrs Elvin at 
school via phone on the email below and she can help with providing uniform if needed. Please contact us if you are 
in need – we are here to help.  
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